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St Ishmael Community Council 

                      Minutes of the Meeting held in Llansaint Welfare Hall 
on 15th March 2022.
PRESENT: 


Cllr J Batte, Cllr A Davies (via telephone), Cllr P Stephens, Cllr A Dalton, Cllr D Afzal and Cllr J Price. 
In the Chair: Cllr J Batte
1. Apologies for Absence

RESOLVED that apologies for absence be accepted from Cllr P Thomas, Cllr R Bloor, Cllr J Greenwell, Cllr V M Jones, Cllr H Gibbon and Cllr K Low.
2. Declaration of Interests

The register of declarations of interest was made available to members.
Cllr A Dalton declared an interest in Matters Arising Item 4.2 due to a family connection and also in items 12 and 13 due to being on the Llansaint Hall Committee
Cllr A Davies declared an interest in Agenda Items 12 and 13 due to being on the Llansaint Hall Committee.
Cllr D Afzal declared and interest in Agenda Items 12 and 13 due to being on the Llansaint Hall Committee. 
3. Minutes

RESOLVED to confirm and sign minutes of the meeting held on the 8th February 2022 – proposed by Cllr P Stephens and seconded by Cllr A Dalton. 
4. Matters Arising

1. Ferryside Cemetery – the Clerk reminded the Council that a meeting with Baptist Union and members of Salem Chapel on Monday, 21st March.
2. Meeting with Mr P Dalton – The Clerk updated the Council that the Chair and Clerk had met with Mr Dalton. He wished to express an interest in using the football pitch to train the Kidwelly under 14’s. He wanted to use temporary goal posts which he hopes to store in the Community Council’s portacabin and to put up metal posts with rope around to cordon off the football pitch. While Mr Dalton accepted this would not stop dogs from fouling in the area, it would hopefully discourage owners from allowing them to do so.
It was resolved that Mr Dalton be allowed to use the portacabin to store the goalposts and to cordon off the football pitch. A contract should be drawn up to the affect. This was proposed by Cllr J Price and seconded by Cllr P Stephens.
Cllr A Dalton declared an interest in this matter and did not take part in the discussion. 
3. Palms Landscaping Ltd – the Clerk updated the Council that Mr Jenkins had completed the work on the bank of the pale field and therefore the outstanding payment would be put forward for authorisation. 
4. Meeting with Llansaint Welfare Hall Committee re Jubilee Celebrations – The Clerk updated the Council that Chair, Vice Chair and Clerk had met with members of the Llansaint Hall Committee, it was agreed that Llansaint Hall would hold a party and light a beacon on the 2nd June to start the weekend of celebrations. It was agreed that the Community Council purchase a beacon to be lit for the occasion. It was also agreed that a competition for the best dressed house would be run, coins would be ordered for the children of the area to mark the occasion and minibuses may be booked for events taking place around St Ishmael. 
5. Woodland Trust – The Clerk confirmed that trees were received and planted by the Llansaint Community prior to the CC meeting. 
6. Meeting with Ferryside interested parties re Jubilee Celebrations – The Clerk informed the Council that a meeting would be held with the Chair, Vice Chair, Clerk and any interested parties on Monday, 21st March. 
It was resolved that the Clerk also invite local businesses to attend. 
7. Ferryside Village Hall – The Clerk informed the Council that following an advertisement asking for volunteers, a meeting had been held by the Ferryside Village Hall Committee, but no volunteers had been forthcoming. The next stage in the process was for the Hall Committee to advertise an extraordinary meeting with the Community to decide the future of the Hall. As it was the wish of the Hall committee for the Community Council to formally take over the hall, the Clerk asked the Council if it was a pertinent time to seek legal guidance on the matter.
It was resolved that the Clerk seek legal guidance on the matter, but it was noted that no decision could be reached by the Community Council until after the upcoming election. 
8. Ms J Jones, Maes Y Ffynnon – The Clerk updated the Council that a letter had been sent to Ms Jones to explain that as the Community Council had already investigated the matter of the gate at Maes Y Ffynnon, and that no further advice could be offered other than to contact the Enforcement Team, should breaches occur. Ms Jones had been in touch on several occasions since to inform the CC that a complaint had been submitted the CCC, and the intention was to pursue the matter to the Ombudsman. 
9. Tree at Llys Holcwm – The Clerk updated the Council that the Ms Clarke had been in touch with the Tree Safety Officer at CCC and Ms Clarke was following the advice given. 
10. Dog Fouling – The Clerk informed the Council that a dog fouling posts had been shared on social media and several residents had responded with complaints. The Clerk had subsequently contacted CCC to ask if further signage could be provided in the areas identified. The Clerk had also completed an engagement survey on the type of additional powers that may help deal with the issues. 
11. Carninglie, Holcwm Way – The Clerk informed the Council that the issue of flooding outside Carninglie had been elevated to the Chief Executives office following inaction by CCC for two years. The matter was being investigated further by the Environment Dept who was now contacting Network Rail regarding the blocked gully under the railway line. 
12. Microsoft 365 Business Standard Package -the Clerk brought to the attention of the Council that the Microsoft Package along with the Audio-conferencing addition was due to be renewed of the next two months. It was resolved that these should be renewed. 
5. Planning
No items of planning had been received. 
6. Correspondence
1. TRAINING - JANUARY, FEBRUARY & MARCH 2022
OVW
Noted

2. Dwr Cymru Welsh Water's Draft Water Resources Management Plan 2024 - Pre Consultation





OVW
Noted

3. Report on Section 47 Multi Location Meetings

OVW
Noted

4. Monthly Community Meeting




DPP
Noted

5. Information on Swifts





OVW
Noted

6. Welsh Government’s 'Consultation on how to measure the inclusion of migrants in Wales





OVW
Noted

7. Step up project introduction




The Family Foundation 







Noted

8. Opportunities and Events




OVW
Noted

9. Consultation - Cockle Management Measures 2022
WG
Noted

10. Nature and Us – the national conversation about Wales’ natural environment






OVW
Noted

11. Public Rights of Way





CCC
Noted

12. Your Trees are being Prepared



Woodland Trust









Noted

13. Public Notice -Proposed Imposition of Waiting and Street Parking (Rural Variation 39) (WB 14/2/22)  (HTTR-1661)


CCC
Noted

14. Nature and Us – The national conversation on the future of Wales’ natural environment has started




OVW
Noted

15. Planning Applications 14.02.2022 - 18.02.2022

CCC
Noted

16. Public Hearing






Boundary Commission 







Noted

17. Welsh Government Apprenticeship Scheme opening on 28th March









OVW
Noted

18. TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE – C2119, PORTWAY, FERRYSIDE. - One Network ID – 127753010




OVW
Noted

19. Older People's Commissioner's Newsletter


OVW
Noted

20. Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales Annual Report - February 2022







IRP
The Clerk brought to the attention of the Council the Report, it was agreed that this should be placed on the Agenda in the May meeting. 
21. Help build the future of Wales!




WG
Noted

22. Chair to the Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales
OVW
Noted

23. Planning Applications 21.02.2022 - 25.02.2022

OVW
Noted

24. Community Asset Transfer




CCC
Noted

25. The Big Jubilee Lunch





OVW
Noted

26. Call for case studies (taking action on the climate emergency)










OVW
Noted

27. Bank Phishing Scam - please inform others...

OVW
Noted

28. E01-22 | NATIONAL SALARY AWARD 2021/22

OVW
Noted

29. Stage 1 Complaint 





Ms J Jones Noted

30. Planning Applications 28.02.2022 - 04.03.2022

CCC
Noted

31. We want to help your community



OVW
Noted

32. Welcome to your Vote Campaign - Thursday 10 March
OVW
Noted

33. We’re seeking views on the Auditor General’s Work Programme










OVW
Noted

34. National Forest for Wales News



OVW
Noted

35. Stish Magazine: request for funding



Ms Della Porta Noted

36. gate on slipway /railway entrance



Ms Kroncher Edwards








The Clerk brought to the attention of the Council the concerns raised over the broken lock on the St Ishmael crossing. It was resolved that the matter be raised with Network Rail.
37. Local Elections 2022





CA Election Services








The Clerk update the Council on the information that had been received in relation to Notice of Election posters and additional information for those wishing to stand for election. 
38. Police Officer campaign




DPP
Noted

39. Sports court & flood lights




J Greenwell
It was agreed that the MUGA should be used on a first come, first served basis and that the key for the lights was available via the Chairman. 
40. Decorating Llansaint Bus Shelter for the Jubilee

Secretary Llansaint WI







the Clerk asked the CC if the Llansaint WI could decorate the Llansaint Bus Shelter for the Jubilee celebrations, it was agreed that this would be acceptable. 
41. Ukrainian Refugee Crisis - Sent on behalf of Beverly Owen OVW the Clerk informed the CC of the need to identify any empty building that could be used as accommodation.
42. Changes to electricity prices




SSE the Clerk updated the Council that SSE estimated a rise of approximately £117.70 a year on the All Saints Church Meter in Llansaint due to the price rises coming into effect from the 1st April 2022.  
7. Financial Assistance 
One requested for Financial Assistance was received:
The Clerk informed the Community Council that the group hoping to restart Stish did not yet have a bank account, therefore the £360 for the pop-up event costs could not be paid to them. A further request had been received to ask if the Community Council would pay their printing costs which were expected to be approximately £279.00.
It was agreed that the printing costs could be covered by the Community Council in order to support the events, however, the Community Council wished to see quotes in order to ensure value for money was being considered. 
8. Accounts 
FSEG – Electric standing charge plus usage - £11.88
Julie Rees – Clerk’s Salary plus 4 hours CiLCA course - £572.70 *
Julie Rees – Clerk’s travelling expenses - £19.44
Julie Rees – Clerk’s general expenses - £58.28
Julie Rees – Clerk’s Salary Adjustment from 1st April 2021 based on new National Salary Award - £94.92*
Palms Landscaping Ltd – completed bank work (amount deducted from previous payment) – NET £350.00 VAT £70.00 GROSS £420.00

Miracle Design & Play Limited – Annual Ferryside Play Area Inspection – NET £90.00 VAT £18.00 GROSS £108.00
Piers Tillotson – Handyman work plus materials - £203.00

Peter Buckley – Ferryside Play Area monthly inspections - £45.00

SWALEC – All Saints Church, Llansaint - £183.46
*It was agreed that the Clerk’s salary be increased in line with the new EO1 National Salary Award 2021-22, applicable from the 1st of April 2021. The salary would be based on 42 hours a month and would rise to £6,274.80 per annum. 
This was proposed by Cllr J Price. And seconded by Cllr A Dalton. All in agreement. 

All in agreement, cheques were duly signed
9. Ferryside Play Area
The Clerk updated the Council on the Annual Inspection Report finding carried out by Miracle Design and Play Limited. This had resulted in the swings on the Swing Bay mixed seats being removed for safety reasons.
Quotes had been sought from Miracle Design and Play Limited and Jerry Widdas but had not yet been received. 

10. BT Kiosk
The Clerk asked the Community Council what they might wish to do with the adopted BT Kiosk in Ferryside.
It was decided that the issue should be discussed in the next meeting once members had more time to consider the options. 

11. Public Rights of Way
The Chairman update the Council on the new Rights of Way Hierarchy system that was being introduced. 

A discussion took place on the matter, and it was resolved that the Clerk confirm with the County Council if the Cliff Path and Briardale formed part of the top tier. 

12. Llansaint Welfare Hall Grass Cutting Contract

Cllr A Davies updated the Council on the quotes received for the Llansaint Welfare Hall Grass Cutting Contract. The Community Council had in previous years supported the Welfare Hall by paying for the grass cutting. 
The two quotes received were from:

Marks Gardening Services quoting £2360.00

CCC quoting £2166.80

Cllr Davies wanted to make the Council aware that one of the quotes received, from CCC, had risen substantially from £686 the previous year to £2166.80 this year. Cllr Davies told the Council that Marks Gardening Service’s quote had remaining consistent, but CCC had recently reviewed their charges.
It was resolved that Llansaint Welfare Hall would look for one or two further quotes to ensure that value for money was being upheld. 
Cllr A Davies, Cllr A Dalton and Cllr D Afzal all declared an interest in the matter as members of the Llansaint Welfare Hall Committee.  
13. Llansaint Welfare Hall Regeneration Project and possible additional contribution 

Cllr A Davies informed the Council that the opening event of the newly refurbished hall had recently taken place. The final bill for the project was expected shortly and due to several factors was expected to overrun by £5000 - £7000. Cllr Davies wished to ask if the Community Council would consider additional funding.
Following a discussion on the matter it was proposed by Cllr J Price that an additional £3000 should be donated, this was seconded by Cllr P Stephens. 

The donation would be made once the final bill had been received. 
Cllr A Davies, Cllr A Dalton and Cllr D Afzal all declared an interest in the matter as members of the Llansaint Welfare Hall Committee.  Cllr Afzal left the room during the discussion. 
14. 
Any Other Business 

14.1 Cllr A Dalton asked for the Clerk to establish who owned the land on the Cliff path near Glan-yr-Afon as a request had been received to place a memorial bench there.
14.2 Cllr A Davies wished to mark a birthday milestone of a past member and it was  agreed that a card be sent to mark the occasion. 
14.3 Cllr A Dalton brought to the attention of the Council concerns raised regarding camper vans / wild camping near the Yacht Club.

14.4 Cllr A Dalton also explained the work being carried out by CEMTRA within the Community to tackle food poverty and waste and asked the Community Council to write a letter of support. This was agreed.
14.5 Cllr P Stephens raised concern regarding 2 trees that appeared to have been uprooted near Tyr Pwll.

14.6 Cllr J Price raised the issue of the automated signal box which was causing an excessive delay of over 4 minutes for the barrier to come up after a train had passed. It was agreed that the Clerk contact Network Rail regarding the issue.

14.7 Cllr J Price raised the issue of the near collapse of the Cemetery Road towards Ffynnon Ynyd. It was agreed that the Clerk raise this again with CCC.  
14.8 Cllr J Batte reported two streetlights that needed attention on Eva and Brigstocke Terrace.

14.9 Cllr J Batte spoke of the dreadful situation in the Ukraine and would be in favour of the community doing anything to help the situation. It was agreed that this should be an Agenda Item for the next meeting. 
The Community Council were concerned to hear that one of the Councillors had been the subject of harassment by members of the public. Please note that the Community Council will not tolerate any instances of abuse or harassment. 

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9:05pm.
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